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15 July 2016 

Dear Customer 

Laerdal Medical has become aware of a problem related to use of the Laerdal Suction Unit (LSU) when used with the 

LSU NiMH Battery that have been stored or installed at low temperatures for a prolonged period. The problem may 

occur if the LSU with a NiMH battery, or the NiMH battery, has been stored at low temperatures so that the core 

temperature of the NiMH battery is low, typically between 0 °C and 9 °C (32 °F to 48 °F). If used with a NiMH battery 

with low core temperature, the LSU may shut off after some seconds when operated at 350 mmHg or 500+ mmHg 

(46.6 kPa or 66.5+ kPa) settings. Please note: If NiMH the battery has been stored at temperatures above 9 °C, and 

used at low temperatures, use should not be affected. The number of reported incidences related to this problem is 

low.  

Please note that this information is specific to Laerdal Suction Units with NiMH batteries stored or installed at 

environmental conditions below 9 °C where the core battery temperature gets low. 

The intention of this letter and the attachments is to provide you with information about: 

 Description of the problem and how it might affect the use of the Laerdal Suction Unit 

 Actions to be taken by you as customer 

 Addendum to the Directions for Use for the Laerdal Suction Unit 

 Actions to be taken by Laerdal Medical 

Attached to this letter is: 

 Field Safety Notice containing instructions of how to identify the affected units, and on the actions to be 

taken by the customer to ensure continued safe use of the Laerdal Suction Unit (LSU) 

 Addendum to the Directions for Use for Laerdal Suction Unit (LSU) with instructions on vacuum setting to 

be used if the core temperature of the battery is low and how to proceed if the LSU shuts off during use. 

If you should have any questions, regarding the problems described in the Field Safety Notice or to the actions to be 

taken, please contact your local Laerdal Medical representative. 

This Field Safety Notice will be reported to the appropriate authorities. 

Laerdal Medical apologises for the inconvenience caused by this problem. Releasing products and services of the 

highest quality is at the root of our mission - helping save lives - and your continued trust in us will always be our top 

priority.  

Kindest regards,   

Tor Bryne  

Vice President Sales Marketing and Services   

Laerdal Medical AS 

This document contains important information for the continued safe use of the Laerdal Suction Unit 

Please review the Field Safety Notice and the Addendum to the Directions for Use with all personnel involved in the 

storage, maintenance, charging and use of the Laerdal Suction Unit (LSU). It is important to understand the 

implications of this communication. 

Please retain a copy of the Field Safety Notice and the Addendum to the Directions for Use. 










